## RESOLUTION - PARISH OF ST PIERRE DU BOIS

Wednesday 2<sup>nd</sup> November 2022

The Ratepayers and Electors of the above parish, assembled this day by virtue of the publication dated 7th October 2022

- 1. Have elected P Martel and D White to serve on the St Pierre du Bois Church Management board until November 2023
- 2. Have named Mr M Litten and Mr P Le Lacheur to audit the Parish Accounts for the year 2022.
- 3. Have received and accepted the Report of the Parish Elected Members of La Mare De Carteret School and La Houguette Primary School Committee.
- 4. Have decided that, during 2023, Parish Meetings shall be held at 7.00 pm.
- 5. Have heard Constable Mike de Laune advise parishioners on 3 items to ensure the Parish is kept up to date with current Parochial affairs. 1. Community Plan This project has completed the consultation process and the information gathered has been compiled and it can now be professionally turned into a document called "Supplementary Planning Guidance" specific to our community. The Douzaine are currently in discussion on the benefit of spending additional money to conclude this project. 2. An additional expense this year of approx. £5K has been spent on a flue installed into the rectory chimney. It was prudent to agree to this expenditure whilst the scaffolding was in place rather than postponing the work to next year and incurring the cost of erecting the scaffold for a second time. 3 The Douzaine Building A review of the building has taken place and you will soon see a planning application being submitted in principle to bring the ground floor facilities up to modern standards and to convert the top floor to a 2-bedroom apartment. Following the outcome of the application, the Parish will be consulted in greater detail before any further action is taken; the current plans will be available to view in the Douzaine rooms during office hours.
- 6. Have heard a parishioner ask where the Douzaine is with the Supplimentary Planning Guidance and received an update that it was now with the Douzaine to decide.
- 7. Have heard a parishioner ask how the cost for the Supplimentary Planning Guidance will be presented in the March 2023 Parish Meeting.
- 8. Have heard a parishioner ask if the Douzaine are still looking into renting out the Rectory to provide income to the Parish.
- 9. Have heard a parishioner suggest that parishes get together to find a solution to parishes paying for the upkeep of the Rectory.
- 10. Have heard Douzenier A Brouard give thanks to the outgoing Dean, Martin Ozanne.

Signed:

Martin Ozanne - Dean St Pierre Du Bois